St Andrew’s School Newsletter February 2024
Executive Head: Julie Jackson
Head of School: Jim Collin

Gentle Reminders 
Inclement weather
If the weather becomes exceptionally bad or snow sets in overnight, please check either the school website, Radio Norfolk or on the Norfolk school closures page which can be found by typing ‘Norfolk School Closures’ into your browser.
Please could we ask you to also ensure that your child is sent in with appropriate clothing to cope with the changes in the weather.
Sickness
As the weather changes the multitude of winter viruses and bugs seem to become prominent in the school environment.  It is fine for your child to attend school if they have a cold or sore throat but please do keep them at home if they have a temperature, sickness, or diarrhea.  We have a 48 hour clear policy for both sickness and diarrhea so please do not send your child to school during this period.
All absences should be reported to the school on 01263 837927 before 9am please.



Key Dates:


Students return: Monday 26th February
Swimming lessons for KS2 students: Starting Monday 26th February for five sessions.
Career trips for Year 10 students: Monday 26th February
Last day of spring term: Wednesday 27th  March
Students return: Monday 15th April
Heads Note
As we come to the end of the first half term of the Spring term the snowdrops and crocuses are starting to make an appearance in the school grounds.  We have fortunately managed to avoid the worst of the weather so far and fingers crossed when we return from our two-week break calmer, brighter weather will be on its way.
You should have all received a ‘School Vision’ sheet to complete and it is important that you please return this to school so that we can collate all the feedback received from Trustees, staff, parents and students to ensure that our new vision is a truly collaborative one.  I would like to express my gratitude to Mark our art teacher for producing the feedback sheets and for collating the views received back.  We will of course keep you updated on the progress being made on this.
The next half term is very short due to Easter being early this year and we hope to be able to squeeze in a coffee morning for key stage 3 parents (yr7-9) where we will be explaining option choices and exam routes.
I wish you all a happy and restful break.


Music, Citizenship and RE
On Thursday 1st, Music Option students were given the chance to visit Access Creative College in Norwich to see what they offer in terms of Music Technology in the sixth form.  We were shown around by an Outreach worker and saw that the technology suites are equipped with more iMacs than we have ever seen in one room. We also saw teaching, practice and common rooms and we were very impressed. They also provide gaming and Graphic Art courses and may well be a place some of our students apply to in the future. 
Thanks to County’s “Dave the Tech” the upskilling of the music staff is going well and the AQA awards are really starting to take shape.
We have also now booked another Samba workshop day in the Summer to build on the success of last year’s workshop.
Our peripatetic lessons are still going well with a growing queue for drum lessons, but we do still have some spaces for piano/keyboard, guitar and violin if anyone is interested.
In Citizenship, planning ahead for a General Election year, we hope to be doing an in-depth project to learn about voting and our parliamentary system. To this end we are inviting our local M.P Duncan Baker to come for a Q and A session on the work of an M.P and what an M.P actually does. This will also branch over into a Careers talk and promises to be an interesting session.
Judith Crass - Music Teacher

English
Published Stories: 
Several children from Y8 and Y9 wrote 100-word stories with the theme of The Glitch for a competition in the Young Writers group. All those who entered were given the opportunity to have their story published, along with students from other schools who entered. We are looking forward to getting our copy and reading their stories. Congratulations!
Berni & Emma – English Teachers
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Science 
We have had a fantastic year so far in Science with the SMSC POP 23 day which despite problems with the computers still went ahead, in a slightly different format and was thoroughly enjoyed by all according to feedback received. Hopefully some of you saw at the coffee morning the wonderful T Shirts the students designed and made, and have heard all about how Science is helping in so many positive ways to combat plastic pollution and global warming.
KS2 are doing really well in undertaking their Science reading challenge with some wonderful new Science books we have purchased from the national literacy trust list and hopefully £5 Amazon vouchers will soon be being awarded to all students who have completed their mission.  Please help encourage them by asking what they have read and learned today. 
We have just had two new animals arrive in the science room to help in our studies and are at present voting on names for them. We have also rolled out new AQA award units to give children a choice from the curriculum in what they learn and also allow them to gain a recognised exam board qualification for the work they do. These have proved both very popular and successful with over 200 units covering Biology, Physics and Chemistry having been already successfully completed and another 30 currently still being worked on. Hopefully soon, students will start to see their hard work recognised as their certificates start to arrive back from AQA. These can then be proudly displayed in their new school record of achievement folders that all students in school will soon have.  
Students have also been asking about the tortoises and they will soon be back with us once the weather improves and they have had their winter hibernation.
Amanda - Science Teacher
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PE and Lunchtime Clubs
St. Andrews have continued an inclusive offering of lunchtime sporting activities this half term, moving from the ASTRO when weather conditions have prevented use into the gym, with a variety of games and activities on offer. This half term has included 'Capture the Flag' (a team game involving spatial awareness, communication, patience, and tactics to get the oppositions 'flag'), follow along to 'Just Dance' on the Nintendo Wii and Dodgeball (in addition to the usual Football). All activities have seen different pupils attend across the school, which has encouraged keeping active and being in a social setting. 
On Monday 5th February our KS2 classes made a visit to The Reef Leisure Centre in Sheringham in preparation for swimming lessons which start after the February half term. The visit was arranged to provide the pupils with a run through of how this change will impact their Monday PE lesson, with a visit of the venue, meeting members of staff, seeing the changing rooms and the swimming pool.    
Vassy – PE Teacher


Friday 8th March we are celebrating World Book Day, so now is a good time to be thinking about favourite characters from books in preparation for the day.
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11th - 17th March ‘ Read For Good’ Readathon.  A whole school sponsored Readathon for charity, designed to inspire reading for pleasure. We'll be helping children in hospital and receiving free books for the school.
There is much to look forward to!
Many thanks,
The English Department

Careers update – Juanita Burrows
I am pleased to inform you that the year 10 students did exceptionally well during their individual sessions with our qualified careers advisor, Jo- Anne Rampling (BA Hons, MA) from the Shaw Trust. The students responded well to her questions about their interests and informed her of their option subjects and current ideas for careers and jobs. Jo- Anne was impressed with the level of engagement and provided advice within the sessions as well as writing each student a letter with website links with further information. Well done year 10s! 
 Juanita Burrows [image: A blue and white sign  Description automatically generated with low confidence]

RDA







The weather was on our side for this half terms RDA sessions. The students completed their Level 1 Horse certificate.



Teresa & Julie 
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